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On Friday, July 13th, 2012 it was announced that Visa, MasterCard, and a number of large credit card issuers had reached an out of court settlement with US merchants regarding a Class Action Lawsuit on Interchange and card rules.  The settlement is complex and impacts an estimated 7 million or more merchants, not just those involved in the Class Action suit.  The MRC doesn't get involved with regulatory and pricing issues, however, we had so many merchant members contact us about it, that we wanted to make sure you were aware of the potential impacts on both the US and European merchants processing with US acquirers.
 
There are many places to read press on the settlement, like the Seattle Times, ABC News and the Chicago Tribune.  Also, the lawyer for the plaintiffs in the case has published his own set of documents about the settlement, specifically designed for merchant consumption.  Although this settlement decision will not go into effect until after a judicial approval is received, the fact that merchants will be allowed to steer consumers toward less expensive methods of payment than credit cards...i.e. be able to charge consumers for the interchange fee, and, for applicable merchants, swipe fees will be reduced over an 8 month period, is significant industry news.
 
It is likely that your legal counsel and treasury teams are already involved with this, or informed of the settlement, but we wanted to acknowledge the importance of these occurrences and the impacts it may have on your business.  Depending on who you consult,  there are differing opinions on whether this is a good deal for merchants or a pittance of what is deserved.  The reality is that the power dynamics in the four party electronic payments system are adjusting in front of our eyes.  We will continue to monitor this issue and other relevant changes in the payment landscape as we build our final presentations for our Rome and Seattle agendas.  
 
- The MRC
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